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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

JUNE 6, 2012 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Mike Jamison, Holly Smith, David Hedderly-Smith and Cory McNeely.  Dan Schofield was not present.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the April 4, 2012 board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Motion made to approve as written.  Motion seconded.  Vote all in favor.

2. Financial statements at and for the four months ended April 30, 2012 were presented and reviewed.  General discussion followed.

3. The following owner disputes were discussed:
a. Mike Baker’s metal roof – Craig Hoggan has been in communications with Mr. Baker’s attorney, stating that the board will be forced to file a lawsuit unless the problem is fixed.  His attorney promised a response by June 6th.

b. Ken Delnort’s home in Wagon Wheel Cir – Dan was not present to discuss.  The dispute regarding the size of his home on a relatively small lot continues.  Mr. Delnort is to provide a new set of architectural drawing to the board for review.

c. Max Greenhalgh new home height violation – Craig Hoggan has written a demand letter to Max stating the problems the HOA has with the home, and that it exceeds height restrictions by approx. 7-8 feet.  Mr. Greenhalgh has responded with a letter to Craig apologizing for the problems and stated he’s working with the County to make substantive corrections to the home.    
4. The basketball court at the intersection of Buckboard Drive and Stagecoach Drive was discussed.  It was noted that the court was in a state of disrepair and would require a significant investment to improve the court to proper Pinebrook standards.  Options were discussed, including renovation, conversion to a pocket park and sale as a building lot.  Mike noted his son suggested the high wall be raised and the surface reduced to half-court, with the other half converted to a park area with tables, etc.  The high wall could be used by kids practicing lacrosse drills, and the half-court could still be used for basketball games.  It was suggested that cost estimates be obtained for the construction as well as ongoing maintenance of the court under this scenario.  It was also suggested that the construction be spread over two years and completed in phases.
5. Mike noted that the bus stop turnaround at the Pineridge mailboxes (Pinebrook Rd., & Canyon) is in need of landscaping to hide utility structures and make the parking lot look nicer.  There was general discussion, and Cory was asked to discuss with Dan.

6. It was noted that the board was agreeable to Jessica McAllister’s request to hold yoga classes in the Ecker Hill Park, and to have her coordinate with Tony Sirianni regarding the maintenance schedule.
7. Food and activities for the August 18th summer party were discussed.  Holly to decide on the menu and catering.

8. The next board meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, July 11th.  
9. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting was adjourned.
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